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Lockwood Pedestrian Safety District Advisory Board  
Meeting Minutes recorded and submitted by Brandy Dangerfield, Advisory Board Chair 

October 4, 2023, 7pm 

Attendance 

Board members: Pres. Brandy Dangerfield, Woody Woods, Pam Ask, Tim Sather  

Other guests: Elyse Monat, Erin Claunch, Eric Ler 

Board members not in attendance: Se. Zachary Hassler 

Dangerfield called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and began by seeking public comment. There were no 
public comments provided.  

Regarding the Massick Sidewalk segment, Claunch reported that Marc Dearing, Lockwood Schools 
Facility Director planned to hire a contractor to do the excavation and prep-work and another to complete 
the concrete work. Clauch will find property corners with a survey first, Woods motioned to approve the 
task and Smith seconded the motion, all were in favor and the motion was approved. 

Woods suggested that Option 2, of Eric Ler’s suggested resolutions to the PAPE property pooling issue 
be implemented. The finish date of the Old Hardin Rd sidewalk project would be moved to Oct. 24, 2023. 
Woods contact Ler to visit the site and resolve the issue. 

*Notes from the 10/10/23 communication between Woods and Ler, provided by Woods: The only 
change is the contractor would like to do option 1 instead of option 2. They now feel that is their 
cheapest option and will remove and replace the concrete that was installed to high. Eric is 
meeting with Dustin Brett and Tim Miller about the other drainage issues. The County will pay for 
valley gutter across Clayton and would like us to run it through our contract and the will reimburse 
us for that work. The valley gutter at Woodland has been installed. 

Monat distributed the trail count results. 

Sather, Smith have renewed their board position. Hassler’s position will expire December 31, 2023. 

Dangerfield adjourned the meeting at 7:45pm. 
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